


compulsory acquisitions of land, however Kent Wildlife Trust considers that LRCH’s untimely and 

prolonged application warrants consideration for an award of costs. 

 

As a result, Kent Wildlife Trust would like to apply for the following costs. We have calculated the costs to 

the charity for staff time incurred during the pre-examination stage to equate to approximately £4384. We 

acknowledge that it is likely that some aspects of our engagement with the withdrawn application will be 

relevant to any new application that the Applicant brings forward. However, on the basis that we have 

assessed that the below represents a considerable underestimate of resources taken up by our engagement 

with this project, including the carrying out of site visits, we consider that we are justified in claiming these 

costs in full.  

 

 Preparation of the adequacy of consultation letter dated 15th January 2021 = £548 

 Review of original submitted documents from 28th January 2021= £1507 

 Preparation of written representations (March 2021) = £411 

 Response to extension request and subsequent approval letter 12th May 2021 = £205 

 Meetings, representations and review of materials to produce 10th January letter and 24th January 

letters responding to PINS procedural letter dated 21st December 2021 = £274 

 Review of updated and submitted documents uploaded 17th March = £1028 

 Preparation for Preliminary Meeting and to engage with the expected examination = £411 

 

 

Thank you for providing us with the opportunity to respond to the ongoing delays of the examination. We 

would be happy to provide more expansive answers to the above if the Examining Authority would find it 

useful 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Nicky Britton-Williams 

Senior Wilder Towns Officer 

Kent Wildlife Trust 




